
Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Ms. Susan Coleman 
Chair  
Hanford Advisory Board  
245 Torbett Street  
Richland, Washington  99354 

Dear Ms. Coleman: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Lindsey Somers, HAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Ms. Teri Ehresman 
Chair 
Idaho Cleanup Project Citizens Advisory Board 
North Wind  
1425 Higham Street  
Idaho Falls, Idaho  83402 

Dear Ms. Ehresman: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Connie Flohr, ICP CAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Mr. Anthony Graham 
Chair  
Nevada Site Specific Advisory Board 
100 North City Parkway, Suite 1750  
Las Vegas, Nevada  89106 

Dear Mr. Graham: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Rob Boehlecke, NSSAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Ms. Cherylin Atcitty 
Chair  
Northern New Mexico Citizens’ Advisory Board 
94 Cities of Gold Road  
Santa Fe, New Mexico  87506 

Dear Ms. Atcitty: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Lee Bishop, NNMCAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Mr. Leon Shields 
Chair  
Oak Ridge Site Specific Advisory Board 
P.O. Box 2001, EM-942  
Oak Ridge, Tennessee  37831 

Dear Mr. Shields: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Melyssa Noe, OR SSAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Mr. Don Barger 
Chair  
Paducah Citizens Advisory Board 
P.O. Box 8208  
Paducah, Kentucky  42002 

Dear Mr. Barger: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Robert Smith, PAD CAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Mr. Jody Crabtree 
Chair  
Portsmouth Site Specific Advisory Board 
1862 Shyville Road, Suite 119  
Piketon, Ohio  45661 

Dear Mr. Crabtree: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management  

cc:  Jeremy Davis, PORTS SSAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023



Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

Dr. Gregg Murray 
Chair  
Savannah River Site Citizens Advisory Board 
P.O. Box A, Building 730-B  
Aiken, South Carolina  29802 

Dear Dr. Murray: 

I have received your recommendations developed during the Environmental Management 
Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) Chairs meeting held in Washington, DC, in 
March 2023.  I want to thank your board for participating in that meeting and for the 
numerous volunteer hours your members give to ensure local communities have a voice 
in the Department of Energy (DOE) EM cleanup program.  During the Chairs meeting, I 
was able to hear firsthand the priorities of the local boards and your viewpoints as a 
national board.  I agree with your recommendations regarding ongoing communication 
related to EM SSAB Chairs recommendations.   

DOE EM currently tracks all recommendations received by the EM SSAB at the national 
and local site level and categorizes them as accepted/partially accepted or rejected.  These 
high-level totals can be found in the publicly available Federal Advisory Committee Act 
database located at www.facadatabase.gov.   

I agree that additional tracking and reporting would help ensure accountability, improve 
effectiveness, enhance transparency, and promote learning.  Therefore, beginning with this 
recommendation, EM will provide an update on the status of Chairs recommendations 
during EM SSAB Chairs meetings.  These meetings are open to the public and minutes of 
the meetings are available on the EM SSAB website located at https://www.en-
ergy.gov/em/em-site-specific-advisory-board.    

If you have any questions, please contact me or Ms. Kelly Snyder, the EM SSAB 
Designated Federal Official, at (702) 918-6715. 

Sincerely, 

William I. White  
Senior Advisor for Environmental Management 

cc:  Amy Boyette, SRS CAB DDFO 
Kelly Snyder, EM-2.22 

July 25, 2023




